

327 Iberia St., Suite 5 Youngsville, La 70592 (337)451-5823

June 26, 2024

Mayor Ken Ritter City of Youngsville P.O. Box 592 Youngsville, LA 70592

RE: 2022 Roadway Improvement Program

Dear Mayor Ritter:

A final walk through was performed on June 24, 2024 for the 2022 Roadway Improvement Program with the project engineer and the project inspector. The following remaining items were noted during the final inspection to be addressed by the Contractor:

Sawcut and repair a 2' x 10' area of asphalt on Mill Pond Drive (at approximately 301 Mill Pond Drive).

McBade Engineers and Consultants, LLC recommends the project to be accepted as substantially complete and to initiate the 45-day lien period. Please place it on the next City Council meeting agenda. Attached is a Resolution of Substantial Completion for recordation and the Notice of Substantial Completion to publish as required.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to call our office at (337) 451-5823 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

McBade Engineers & Consultants, L.L.C.

Scott Boutte, PE Project Engineer

cc: Nicole Guidry Stacy Landry